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Dear Parents and Caregivers, 
 

Thank you to all families who were able to attend our 
Acquaintance Night. Teachers value the opportunity to share 
information about their class and what learning your children 
will participate in during the year.  We trust that you found  it 
not only informative, but also a chance to establish a positive 
relationship with your child’s teacher for the year ahead.  In 
this week’s newsletter there is a reply slip for families to 
provide any feedback and suggestions regarding the running 
of our Acquaintance Night. Another opportunity for family 
participation is through Parent – Teacher interviews which will 
be offered later this term (during week 9). Families will be able 
to book an interview using an online service. Information will 
be sent home in the coming weeks that provides instructions 
for how to do this. 
 

An area that we are seeking parent/caregiver support with 
relates to when you are on site during the day (outside of 
normal drop off and pick up times). We request that you first 
go to the Front Office to sign in. Whilst it may be convenient to 
go directly to your child’s classroom we need to ensure that 
we know who is on site all times and be able to easily identify 
who is a staff member, volunteer or parent. Please refrain 
from walking through class areas and the yard without first 
going to the Front Office. 
 

We have also had a request from the Reidy Park Centre 
(adjoining the school) for cars not to be parked on the grass 
section of the car park located off O’Halloran Terrace. 
 

Start of Year Planning 
Since the beginning of term all classes have completed a series 
of assessments in both Literacy and Numeracy. The purpose of 
these assessments is to help inform the planning and 
programming of teachers so that any adjustments or 
modifications can be put in place to support the learning 
needs of their students. If you have any queries regarding your 
child’s start to the term please speak to their teacher. 
 

External Review 
Next week Reidy Park will be participating in an External 
School Review. The purpose of the external review is to 
analyse the progress that has been made against school and 

department priorities and is facilitated by a review team 
arranged by the Department for Education. The review team 
will be spending the time at school meeting with staff, 
students and parents/caregivers to help gain an insight into 
areas of strength and areas of development within the school.  
If you have any concerns with your child speaking with the 
review team please contact the Front Office by the end of this 
week. The outcome of the review will be finalised later this 
term through a formal report which will be published on the 
school’s website.  
 

School Uniform 
In this week’s newsletter, information has been provided 
regarding our school uniform expectations. We ask for family 
support in ensuring these expectations are met. Please take 
the time to read the school’s guidelines in this area. 
 

Student Leaders and Sports Captains 
At today’s assembly our Student Leaders and Sports Day 
captains were presented with their badges. These students 
were very proud to accept them and as a part of this 
presentation, our school captains for 2019 were announced. 
Congratulations to Amity and Mackye who are our school 
captains for this year.  Classes have also elected their SRC 
representatives for 2019. Along with our Student Leaders and 
Sports Day Captains, SRC representatives will provide a student 
voice in decision making at our school and we look forward to 
these students being 
positive role models 
throughout the year. 
 

Stephen Jolley 
Principal 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

DIARY DATES   
    
  Wednesday   20  February  Governing Council AGM, 7pm (Library) 
  Monday   18  February  Swimming Rooms 2, 4, 5, 6, 7, 21 & 24 
  Monday   25  February  Swimming Rooms 2, 4, 5,6 , 7, 20 & 25 
  Monday  11  March   Adelaide Cup Day Holiday 
  Thursday   11  April   Championship Sprints 
  Friday   12   April    Sports Day and Last Day of Term 1 

Term 1, Week 3, 14th February 2019 

Congratulations to Amity and 

Mackye on being elected as 

our School Captains  



Student Leaders 
for 2019:  Taylor, 
Amity, Mackye, 
Ruby, Milie, Bree, 
Leila & Lara 
 
 
 
 

Sports Captains 
for 2019: 
Lara, Shelby, 
Milla, Jayden, 
Brock, Sophie, 
Ella & Mia. 
 
 
 
 
 

As mentioned in past newsletters, our students in Yr 3, 5 
and 7 will complete the NAPLAN assessments online this 
year (Yr 3 students will complete the writing task using 
paper and pencil, all other tested areas will be done 
online). The testing will take place in Term 2 and further 
details will be provided later in the term. It is intended 
that online testing will provide improved assessment, 
more precise results and faster turnaround of information 
for schools. For parents/caregivers of students in these 
year levels a privacy collection notice has been provided 
in this week’s newsletter (a copy is also available on the 
school’s website). If you have any queries regarding 
NAPLAN online please contact the school. 

We have begun our school year with a bang! We are 
enjoying learning school routines and have focused on 
using our growth mindset when learning. We have had 
fun at our specialist subjects and have practiced counting 
in Japanese. Our most favourite thing to do is get rid of 
our wriggles by 
playing on the 
playground with 
all our new 
friends! This is 
great for our 
social skills, 
fitness and gross 
motor skills. We 
are independent 
and kind! 

 

Our Governing Council endorse the wearing of approved 
RPPS polos, rugby tops, hoodies, polar fleece jumpers, 
school dresses and skirts, teamed with the school beanie 
and scarf. We expect students to wear navy blue (or grey )
bottoms which might include shorts, track suit pants or 
jeans without obvious logos. Please do not encourage 
wearing of patterned leggings and undershirts unless they 
are completely covered. Shorts should also be an 
appropriate length; ‘short’ shorts and denim shorts are 
not suitable. Large earrings are dangerous in an active 
school day and should not be worn. This includes large 
studs which can easily get caught in clothes and result in 
injury. Footwear should also be appropriate for school 
purposes, including participation in physical activities.y 

Participating in our Governing Council provides an 
opportunity for parents to be involved in our school. 
Governing Council participation enables parents to 
contribute towards and gain an insight into school 
priorities, inform decision making and collaborate with 
staff. Meetings are held twice a term after hours 
(normally at 7.30pm in the Library).   On Wednesday 
February 20th our Annual General Meeting and the first 
Governing Council meeting for the year will be held. The 
Annual General Meeting will provide an overview of what 
has been happening at our school in the past year. Within 
Governing Council, there are sub-committees which also 
provide a forum for parents to contribute to the needs 
and directions of our school. Currently the following sub-
committees are in place which members of the Governing 
Council are welcome to join: Finance, Grounds, OHSC and 
Fundraising.  New members to Governing Council are 
most welcome and if you have not already done so, 
please complete the nomination reply slip and return it to 
school if you are interested in joining. 

 
Name …………………………………………………………………….. 
 

Child’s Name …………………………………..  

Room No ………. 

 

I hereby submit my nomination to be part of the Reidy 

Park Primary Governing Council Committee 2019. 

 

Signed  ………………………………………………………………….. 

 

Please return to the Front Office by Tuesday 19th 

February.  

Student Leaders and Sports Captains 

Governing Council & Annual General Meeting 

Governing Council Nomination 

School Uniform 

Starting School in Room 24 

NAPLAN Online 



Over the weekend and on Monday there was a Qkr error.  
The swimming was showing as $20.50; it should have 
been $21.50.  If you paid the $20.50 could you please pay 
the outstanding $1.  Sorry for any inconvenience.20  

The Cash Office is open for payments from 8.30-9.30am 
and again from 3.00-3.30pm Monday to 
Friday.   Payments made via Direct Deposit or Qkr can be 
made at any time.  Your support in keeping to the above 
times is appreciated. 
 

Congratulations to the students listed below for being 

part of this years Student Representative Council. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Room Presented to For 

1 Jenna B Showing excellent persistence in 
her maths. 

2 Neveah T Having a growth mindset with all 
tasks. 

3 Jesse L Consistent effort and being on task. 

4 Nat H-J Showing respect to his classmates 
and supporting new students in our 
school. 

5 Fletcher M Being a supportive class member 
and encouraging others. 

6 Lochie O Caring for the class and                  
environment by recycling his fruit 
cups as paint pots. 

7 Jamie B Being a valued class member.  Well 
done for being elected for SRC. 

8 Brielle J Showing a growth mindset at      
Acquaintance night. 

9 Brandon LPH For a courageous and successful 
start to his year at Reidy Park. 

10 Summer M Assisting the teacher in the class. 

11 Elle H Having a positive approach to her 
learning by asking lots of questions. 

12 William J Being a successful collaborator. 

13 Tora J Consistently showing the school 
values in learning tasks.  

15 Ella M Being brave and speaking in front of 
the class. 

16 Darcy B A terrific start to the school year. 

17 Jesse M For doing good work. 

20 Charlie W Being very organised and sticking 
his work neatly in his books. 

21 Dougie M Demonstrating a caring attitude 
towards others. 

22 Havannah C Showing respectful behaviour in 
class. 

23 Jaxson D Being a brave learner and showing 
respect to his teachers and           
students. 

24 Nyla G Being an excellent role model to her 
peers and a brave learner. 

25 Ava L Trying new things at school. 

Values in Action Awards Swimming Payments on Qkr 

Cash Office 

Student Representative Council 

Class Representatives 

1 Jenna B, Tage C 

2 Alex H, Esha B 

3 Molly P, Noah C 

4 Gabbi P, Jack S 

5 Sam B, Rentinder K 

6 Levi R, Halle HK 

7 Jamie B Liberty D  (T1/2) 
Peyton R & Evie E (T3/4) 

8 Reece B, Taya B 

9 Harry M, Simone A 

11 Student Leaders 

12 Owen L, Mille Mc 

13 Lacey B, Emma W 

15 Zara G, Mitchell O 

16 Isobel H, Cooper R 

17 Jordan P, Stella HC 

20 Bohdi G, Abbie W 

21 Isla C, Frankie D (T1/2) 
Millicent K, Sienna T(T3/4) 

22  Alliarni A, Te Ruki B (T1) 

23 Taylor F, Xander H 

24 Evie G, Tate A 

25 Chloe H , Talon L 



Having a growth mindset means believing that you are capable of learning and achieving, with effort. This happens through 
challenging yourself to pursue your personal best and actively participating in learning. "Failing" and "making mistakes" is 
something to be celebrated as it highlights an opportunity for growth to occur. Room 10 has been applying this to maths, and 
working at finding ways to grow! Here is what the students are saying: 

Aaron D - This year some of the things that I have learnt about maths is there is nobody that is a Maths Genius, it doesn’t 
matter if you get the answer right or wrong it is just how you get there and finally you must have a growth mindset. 
Becky W - This year I have learnt that in maths everyone needs a growth mindset, even if you get a low grade in maths it’s 
alright as long as you tried your best. I have also learnt the open number line strategy for addition, subtraction and decimal 
points. 
Cailee M - This year so far in maths we have learnt about addition, subtraction, visualizing, multiplication and division. We 
have been learning different strategies to use in everyday life, including school! 
Mia D -This year so far in room 10, it has been great! We have done lots of maths. Room 10 has been looking at “knocking 
down the myths about maths, maths mindset, mistakes and speed and number flexibility”. We watched several videos all about 
maths. They talked about how you need a growth mindset and how it helps you  in this area. 
Riley E - So far this term in maths I have learnt a lot of things by watching about how to learn in this area. For example, 
mistakes are good because they help your brain grow. 
Kade A - Jo Boaler from Stanford University has been teaching us some different ways to learn maths and she has given us 
some tips like when something is hard keep going and think outside the box. Also it’s ok to be a slow thinker in maths and it’s 
good to think deep. 
Lenny VDL - Apparently mistakes help you learn by firing synapses which makes you better and more inquisitive to know how 
to do it so you can do it better next time. Jo Boaler explained how you don’t have to be fast to be good at maths and that some 
of the best mathematicians take weeks to figure out and understand one sum/equation. 
Stella: What I have learnt so far in maths is that you don’t have to be fast to be good at maths and making mistakes is part of 
learning. Your brain grows bigger from those mistakes and that staying positive is really important. 
Maya L - I have learnt that not everyone is a maths person but you can always build strength and learn from others around 
them. Everyone always can have a little bit of growth, even if you are a fast learner there is always a bit of growth even If you 
are going over something you already know. 

Room 10 Maths 



 








